PTO Meeting Minutes, October 4, 2010
In Attendance:

Carolyn Soto, Angela Dolan, Brian Novak, PJ Libby, Lisa McCall, Rita DiStefano-French, Mike Earley, Susan Munyon.

Treasurer’s Report: $27, 432.00
New Business:

· Texas Road House programs introduced by Rita French.  A dining in night for all as a fundraiser where10% of sales (minus alcohol and sales tax) would go to the PTO.  Looking at a Monday night sometime in January. All support idea.
Texas Road House has once again provided us with 400 free kids’ meals to include as books and beyond prizes.

· Box tops for education. After many years as coordinator, Vicky Bearce will no longer coordinate the program. For the fall, Rita will be the acting coordinator.  The goal is to exceed $1630 in box tops collections for this school year.  Flyers have been sent out to all families to remind parents to send in their box tops and to enter online for bonus points for the schools.
· 8th grade fundraising for their trip to Washington D.C. is ongoing.  Lee Sarnoski will be coordinating fundraising for the 8th graders.  Fundraising happening now include: a family fun night on December 3, coffee cake sale, baby sitting by 8th graders for upcoming events.  Ideas include: parents out night, movie night.
· Destination Imagination - This creative, national program was offered for several years, but due to lack of volunteers, MRE and LBMS have not had teams in recent years.  This program will challenge our children’s to use their creative side to solve set challenges as a team.  In the spring there is a regional competition. At this time, there is no interest from the general membership to reinstate the program. Will consider again next year.
· Food Drive -The PTO will be assisting Lancaster 4H and the school nurses with the annual food drive, October 1-November 19.  Our goal is to collect 2600lbs of food.  Food baskets will benefit families whose children attend our schools.  This year, per suggestion of the school nurses, we will also be requesting gift cards in any denomination to retailers that sell medications and prescriptions. 
Old Business:

· The Andrew Foster Scholarship is been funded by a sports memorabilia raffle for this school year. Bob Connor has generously donated all the sports memorabilia to be raffled off in December; football and hockey items, and in May/June; basketball and baseball items.  Ideas suggested: to hold the raffle at different locations to raise money; to pass the scholarship program to the high school for the 2011-2012 school year; endowment for the scholarship.  A motion was made and passed that, no male recipient will receive 2010 scholarship due to the untimely death of the recipient, and in accordance to the guidelines of the scholarship.
· Karate program has 19 students enrolled.  The Sterling Martial Arts will be hosting the program.  The PTO will make a profit of approximately $900 dollars.

· Scholastic Book fair, October 25-29, will be coordinated by Susan Munyon. The fair will culminate on the 29th after the Halloween Walk and will stay open until 3 pm for parents to check out the book fair for themselves.  A second book fair is being planned for March in connection with Dr. Seuss’s birthday.  This book fair will include guest readers.
· Family Photo is November 6 & 7.  Deb Sargent will be the photographer (professional wedding photographer and Lancaster mom).  $40 fee will be charged to the families who will be given CD’s of pictures taken, for them to own.  PTO will receive $15 for each family booked. Volunteers needed to help burn discs.

· Auction – Date of the auction has been moved to April 1, 2011. Gina MacNeil will provide more information at a later date.

Funding Requests:

· Auction - Not to exceed $300 for supplies, including postage. Motion accepted, provided all correspondences to be sent out are presented to the PTO board prior to execution. 
· Tax returns - Not to exceed $725, for preparation and filing of fiscal year’s taxes. Motion accepted.
Miscellaneous:

Ideas include:

- The PTO April auction to include the Andrew Foster Scholarship raffle

- A free gift wrapping station at Barns and Noble in December.  Money raised by the tips collected.
- A new blog by Principal O’Shea is now available on the MRE website.  A link to the blog will be posted on the PTO website.

Meeting adjourned: 7:20 pm

